
June 1, 2023

President Carol Lombardini
Association of Motion Picture and Television Producers
15301 Ventura Boulevard, Building E
Sherman Oaks, California 91403

Dear Ms. Lombardini,

We, the undersigned, write to support the Writers Guild of America in their contract
negotiations with the Association of Motion Picture and Television Producers (AMPTP).

Despite many weeks at the bargaining table, the AMPTP rejected a range of Writers Guild
proposals that are essential to the well-being of writers in the episodic television,
comedy-variety, and feature film areas. It is unacceptable for writers to have their earnings
decline, in some instances as much as 23%, inflation-adjusted, in the last ten years while
studio, network, and streaming companies’ profits soar.

Relatedly the State Legislature recently joined in a historic vote to expand New York’s
Empire State Film Production Tax Credit in the FY 2024 Budget. This film and television
production incentive provides hundreds of millions of dollars in tax credits yearly to
companies represented by the AMPTP.

It is disturbing to note that the same companies that will benefit enormously from this
expanded tax credit have yet to negotiate a fair collective bargaining agreement with the
Writers Guilds of America East and West, whose members are on strike nationwide.
Thousands of Writers Guild members live and work in New York City, the most expensive
city in the country and others live in communities across the state, and their ability to
maintain careers in the entertainment industry is of profound importance to us.

The industry continues to experience significant upheaval, and writers work harder for less
money, shorter periods, and fewer opportunities to advance. The writers are asking for
nothing more than the ability to build and sustain careers in the entertainment industry.

We find it distasteful that companies insist on hiring writers on a day-to-day basis in a race to
the bottom to make employment in this area akin to the gig industry rather than treating
members of the Writers Guild of America as the professionals they are.

Therefore, we call on the AMPTP and its affiliated companies to bargain in good faith and
listen to what their writers tell them about the difficulties in maintaining careers as streaming
continues transforming the industry.

Sincerely,



Jessica Ramos
New York State Senator, D-13

Nathalia Fernandez
State Senator, 34th District

Rachel May
State Senator, 48th District

Gustavo Rivera
State Senator, 33rd District

Shelley Mayer
State Senator, 37th District

Timothy M. Kennedy
State Senator, 63th District

Lea Webb
State Senator, 55th District

James Sanders Jr.
State Senator, 10th District

Robert Jackson
State Senator, 31st District

Jabari Brisport
State Senator, 25th District

Toby Ann Stavisky
State Senator, 11th District

Kristen Gonzalez
State Senator, 59th District

Julia Salazar
State Senator, 18th District

Andrew S. Gounardes
State Senator, 26th District

Brad Hoylman-Sigal
State Senator, 47th District

Sean M. Ryan
State Senator, 61st District



John W. Mannion
State Senator, 50th District

John C. Liu
State Senator, 16th District

Jessica Scarcella-Spanton
State Senator, 23th District

Peter Harckham
State Senator, 40th District


